Rock Hill Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

AMENDED

Jan. 23, 2017

Attendees: Trustees:  Chantal Hoffsten, David Goeres, Marty Harris, 

Ray Malon, John Shoulberg, Maud Jeanty, Fredy Griffith, Laurie Murphy; 

Library Director Jennifer Conroy; Lisa Henry. Absent: Inez Barrett-Otey
Meeting called to order at 6:15 p.m.

Financial Report

Lisa stated that the city of Rock Hill recognized that the worker’s compensation for the library was too high and it was lowered from over $2,000 to $200.

She said budget-wise, the library is right where it should be. The library has received in income 77.2 percent of its budget and spent 7l.8 percent of its budgeted amount. 

Approval of Bills

Ray made a motion to approve previously paid bills in Transaction List By Vendor dated  Nov. 11, 2016 through Jan. 17, 2017. Laurie seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

“What It Means To Be A Trustee”

Board members watched a 10-minute video on what it means to be a trustee – a discussion with Sally Gardner Reed. Video talked about the how a board governs and its fiduciary responsibility, etc. This is a series and other videos will be shown during upcoming meetings. 

Approval of Minutes

Two revisions were made to minutes of Nov. 21, 2016, deleting a phrase regarding June Small’s resignation and correcting Derek’s position as a circulation clerk. Ray made a motion to approve the minutes; seconded by Laurie. Motion passed unanimously. 

Library Director’s Report

Board members and the director discussed the termite damage which is concentrated in the front of the building around the first and second window. Jen recommended going with Terminix since it is an established, national company even though it is more expensive. She had 2 people look at the damage, only one contractor has submitted an assessment but no bid. She will get the assessment to the board. John suggested that Jen contact the 2 contractors and see if they can handle the entire job of repairing termite damage and the glass repairs needed.  She also said termites are not in the attic. They have been stopped by a steel beam. Laurie suggested that Jen call Terminix to see if they will match the other lower bids and that she find out about the companies’ warranties and when they can do the work. The board will vote on termite extermination at the next meeting.

Jen said a gas leak was detected in the attic and was confirmed by Laclede Gas as coming from the HVAC system, has been fixed by Laclede Gas. In addition, Laclede Gas said the library has a minor code violation regarding a vent covering the upstairs HVAC system. Jen was instructed to have it repaired and it should cost no more than a few hundred dollars.

Jen reported she got a quote for ice/snow removal from the Rock Hill Public Works: $25 per event for salting; $50 per event for plowing 2 to 4 inches; $75 per event to plow 6 inches or more.   

Re the 6 month CDs:  David will send Jen an email on what to do with them. Both he and Laurie said they should not be allowed to automatically renew. 

Unfinished Business

A. On Nov. 23, the board held an email vote to provide an end-of-calendar year staff salary adjustment – $100 to library staff members, $150 to library director and $50 to Lisa Henry. Motion passed with a quorum. 

B. Signatory paperwork: Inez’s signature is needed so Jen can sign checks. Since Ray has not be able to contact Inez, Ray and Maud will personally visit her to get signature. 

New Business

2018 Budget: Draft will be presented in February with vote in March. 

Cub Scout request for trailer: It’s a violation of city code to have trailer on commercial or residential property over 20 days. Board members discussed and said it’s up to the Cub Scouts to get permission from City Hall  for the trailer. 

Da Com Copier: Library is within 120 days of the end of the lease – May 17, 2017. Library needs to know what the cost is to return the copier at the end of the lease and the cost to purchase the copier at the end of the lease. The library is for sure ending the lease. 

Fredy announced that due to work commitments she will be leaving the board in May. 

Next month, the board will discuss new board members. On April 1, the terms of Chantal, Laurie and Ray are up. 

Closed Minutes of Nov. 21

Laurie made a motion to approve the minutes from the closed session on Nov. 21. Chantal seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Laurie made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Chantal seconded; motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned 8:02 p.m.

Next meeting will be held on Feb. 13 since the date of the regular meeting would be Feb. 20, which is President’s Day.  

